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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum Meeting

Date:     Wed 26th February 2014, 9:30-12:00am
Venue:  Salesian Institute Boardroom
ATTENDANCE:  Charmaine Germishuys (Homestead), Geraldine Kilian (GPCID),  Denro Le Roux (CID), Headman Sirala-rala (CCID), Ricardo Beaukes (CCID Camps Bay), Dawie Marais (CTMSC), Elmari Janse van Vurren (Teahmo), Nick van Rooyen (Teahmo), Gerrie Smit (New Life), Sandra Morreira (NASC), Paul Hooper (Homestead), Janice Sparg (WCSCF).
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES:  Charmaine welcomed all present.  Apologies were received from Pam Jackson (OnsPlek), Pat Eddy (CCID), Stacey Doorley-Jones (Montrose), Isabel Swarts (Badisa), Gerald Jacobs (Mamelani), Abe Jansen (Waterfront), Zanele Sopuka (Homestead).  
 1. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Accepted by Headman and seconded by Geraldine.
 2. MATTERS ARISING.     None
AGENDA
 3. WCSCF Reportback. 
(a) Schools visit.  Janice reported back regarding her meeting at Edward Primary School in Clarke Estate.  Principal mentioned 9 children exhibiting risky behaviour who needed intervention.  Janice to get back to her with potential programmes, resources and processes to follow.  Information session on the Children’s Act and resources to be held with Principal and teachers on Monday 3rd March.  This will fulfil the requirements of the TPA for the last quarter.  After the school visit, Janice visited local organisations: Badisa Elsies River, and Equilibrium Project based at De Range High School, and will meet with Multi Service Centre Clarke Estate on Monday.  Janice outlined certain systemic blockages, explained by Badisa, that consistently result in these vulnerable children falling through the cracks.  High caseload/ social work shortage is the botton line.  It was agreed by the meeting that focusing only on fixing the ‘system’ will take too long and efforts must also be spent on working with other resources in the communities that can assist these children short term. 
(b) Hardened Street Kids.  Paul and Janice gave feedback on the Hardened Street Kids process.  
Whatsapp group has been formed and is working well to bring immediacy to the info sharing.  Pat to collate all info at the end of each month to map kids movements on the street.

The unexpected release of one of the hardened kids back onto the streets from Bosasa, due to jurisdictional gaps in the system, has resulted in CT Local Office taking actual responsibility for six of the Hardened kids we have been discussing.   This is a very positive step in the collaborative process.  Warren will be handling these children’s cases.
The Rolepayers have expanded to include: GPcid and Obsid, DSD Delft, Fiona Cloete (Child Justice Court Prosecutor), Capt October (SAPS), Ricardo Beaukes (Camps Bay CCID).
Janice moving forward on targeting “exploiters” of children.  First step is to get ‘child labour’ issues onto the radar of Dept of Labour, DSD Familes headoffice and SAPS, to pave the way for effective action all round.  Meeting was reminded that this is not a new issue, but is being revisited.  Janice to get history from Sandra and Paul, so as not to only old retrace steps, but use what’s gone before.

“Anti-begging” Campaign is in process.  We are awaiting feedback from Jupiter Drawing Room to see if they will take on the project. We should hear soon. 
Awaiting news form Child Justice Court Snr Prosecutor, Suzanne Meyer and Snr Magistrate, Mr Maku regarding on the reviving of the Child Justice Forum. Janice to follow up.

Meeting agreed that although frustrations and efforts often focus around the ‘system’, this focus is necessary, along with holistic focus on the vulnerable child, their full context and all that effects them  - all these must be taken into consideration, and addressed, simultaneously, as we are. 
(c) Other meetings:

· Central Community Policing Forum re: Child Labour
· Delft DSD re Hardened Kids

· Badisa Elsies River 

· Equilibrium, addressing substance abuse and crime, working at schools in Elsies River and surrounds

· Developing an NPO Funding and Sustainability Strategy – coming up

· Homestead Norms and standards Meeting – Coming up

· Swartland Social Development Launch – coming up

· PCPC Meeting – coming up.  Telephone conversation with Shirley Davis:  To raise ‘Mothers with babies’ and ‘Section 44 Jurisdiction’ issues during presentation and at PEI small group.
 4. Current Street View.
Camps Bay (Ricardo Beukes): 10 -20 kids from Valhallla Park, Kalksteenfontein & Netrecht. Same children tho as Woodstock and CT.  They find DSD local/orgin do not respond (always have various reasons).  They do have an ongoing ‘anti-begging’ campaign running.  Problem comes with removing the children.  
CT (Headman):  27 Form 22’s sent in this month. (2 over 18).

Brackenfel (Elmari & NicK): 10-20 kids from Scotsdene & surrounds.  EPWP workers & their supervisor have built a good connection with the kids, who are not running away.  Teahmo coordinating Brackenfel Street Children’s Forum which will meet at their IMBIZO on 20 March.  Thanks given to Paul and Janice from WCSCF.  Aim to:

· Make sure everyone together in their goals, communicating and playing their part
· Awareness campaign “Doing good better”.
· Establish process flow, identify blockages and gaps, empowering key roleplayers (flow chart)
· Gap: emergency bed space.
GreenPoint (Geraldine): Geraldine described specific case of After Hours DSD not assisting (Candice CTLO).  She will send Janice and Sonja Kingsley the report (which she sent to CoCT), so as to follow protocol given by Alfred.

Afterhours service

· Headman to send list of all after hours numbers to Janice for distribution, so that good sms records can be kept.

· Discussion around SAPS filling out Form 36’s.  They can and are supposed to, but will not take instruction out of Children’s Act.  They say they need a instruction from National SAPS.  Sandra asked if we could escalate this instruction by going to the MEC of DSD.  

· But in the meantime, DSD local offices are fully set up and should be doing all calls for new kids (not hardened).

· Paul – Roleplayers meeting should be revived.  This system will only come right through relationship ad trust.

· Gerrie – brought up again the idea of getting specific vehicles and Swkers for AfterHours street children, as discussed a year ago.  Sandra suggested we try to get a National Directive for this – fly to JHB and present the problem and the proposal.

· All to please send complaint reports to DSD Supervisor and to Janice. Let’s try to move forward with this matter this year!

· Suggestion made:  If WCSCF had full offices and staff, it could perform this Coordination Role.  But if must not be kept busy with matters of secondary importance.

 5. The Way Forward in 2014.
Due to lack of sufficient time, it was decided that the Executive would discuss the way forward in the light of general feedback from the Forum and its members. 
 6. Opportunities and any other Business.  
· Gerrie Smit, New Life Projects, is offering training on “Understanding child and family behaviour in the context of extreme poverty: Working towards a conceptual map”.  This training is based on Gerrie’s extensive research into the topic.  The one day (9am-4pm) training will take place at your organisation (DIC’s, CYCC’s, NGO’s) and will be for all your staff.  Training is free and includes a follow up session in a few months.  Bring your own lunch.  NGO’s who are interested can contact Gerrie at g.smit@vodamail.co.za by 18 March to negotiate dates and numbers.  (See advert attached.)
· Gerrie is looking for an NGO who is willing to accommodate a Researcher from London.  The Researcher is an Art Therapist and wants to work with an NGO for about 3-6 weeks to conduct research on “Art Therapy as a tool for client self development and identity development”.  Please contact Gerrie at g.smit@vodamail.co.za.
 7. NEXT MEETING:  26 March 2014 
   (please diarise now)
 8. CLOSE
  Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 424 3977
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com  

